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CONCORD ACADEMY
Concord
Massachusetts

September 20, 1945

President Hard
Seripps College
Claremont, California

Dear President Hard:

For some years I have plamned to leave a bequest of a personal
nature to Scripps College, where, for two years I lived, as head of
Toll Hall, and directed the dramatic and speech work of the college.

As is usually customary, the beguest was to be carried out
after my death, and known only to a few at the present time, I have
decided, however, to make public the bequest now, that the dear friend
and colleague whom I wish to honor in making this gift, may have the
pleasure of knowing her name is linked with the gift, while she is still
teaching at Seripps.

Therefore, to honor Miss Ruth George, whose name I wish always
identified with the bequest, I am very happy to leave to the Scripps
College library, my personal collection of writings by T. S. Eliot,
many of them first editions, and almost all of the books inscribed
personelly to me.

It may interest the present faculty and student body to know
that Mr. Eliot stayed in Claremont the first part of 1934, I think it
was - possibly '33 - for a quiet rest between heavy lecture engagements.
He spoke to the college and guests, however - "The Nonsense Verse of
Edward Lear" and met informally smell groups of studente in English
literature, Miss George was among those of my friends who met and
knew him then, and you know better than I how sympathetic and under-
standingly gifted an interpreter of T. S. Eliot she has been to
successive years of classes since that time.

I feel that the combination of these facts as I have told you
of them, makes the beautiful Seripps College library a fitting place
for the collection, - a reminder always of a distinguished man of letters
who saw the campus himself, and of a beloved teacher and interpreter
of the humanities, herself a writer with much to give.

Yours very sincerely,

EMILY HALE (Signed)







